49 WELBY HOUSE, HAZELLVILLE ROAD, LONDON, N.19.

April 1969.

Stop Press Newsletter to all members

Dear member,

We are sending you this newsletter for one main reason, we need YOUR help. In the last full newsletter which you received about one month ago there were a couple of things we asked you to do.

Firstly, if you were to see anything in any newspaper or magazine about radio you were asked to telephone me. Unfortunately the response has been very poor. When Lord Hill said that there would soon be a radio station in every town, and when the Prime Minister and the Opposition leader had a parliamentary row this was all reported in the press, however I did not receive one telephone call. It is very important that whenever there is anything at all which concerns radio in any newspaper, magazine etc., that I hear about it as soon as possible. Therefore I am once again asking for YOUR help, by ringing me anytime after 10.00a.m. over the weekend or between 7.45 and 8.16 a.m. and anytime after 6.00p.m. on Mondays to Fridays. My telephone number once again is; 01-203 3386; don't leave it to someone else. Please helpthank you.

Also in the newsletter you were invited to "Word a Car Sticker" competition. Fred. Hasler, our Chairman, tells me at the time of writing there have not been any entries. Surely some of you have some ideas, so once again please help.

With this letter you are receiving details of a pools syndicate. For its success, you've guessed, we need your help.

Remember this is your organisation - to help win the fight for independent radio we need YOUR support behind us.

Finally, unfortunately we were not able to hold a rally at the end of March, due to a Vietnam rally on the same day. We do hope to have one big rally though, with all the free radio organisations taking part in August.

I do hope we can count on YOUR support.

Yours sincerely,

Martin Rosen

Hoh. Press/Public Relations Officer